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On 10th September 2024, the college observed Suicide Prevention Day, 

an awareness program aimed at addressing mental health issues and 
preventing suicides among students and the broader community. The event, 

organized by the college’s Health and Wellness Committee, was attended by 
over 400 students, teachers, and other faculty members. 

The program commenced with a warm welcome by the college principal, Dr. 
Mrs. B. A. Mehere who presided over the function. In his inaugural 

address, Dr. Mehere emphasized the importance of mental well-being, 
stating that suicide prevention is not just an individual effort but a collective 

responsibility. He highlighted the need for a supportive academic 
environment where students can freely express their concerns. 



The resource person for the event was Dr. Sushil Gawande, a well-known 
psychiatrist and mental health promoter. Dr. Gawande delivered an 

insightful and engaging presentation on the topic, focusing on the early 
warning signs of suicidal tendencies, the importance of emotional 

support, and the role of teachers and peers in providing assistance to those 
struggling with mental health issues. He shared valuable strategies for 
managing stress and coping with challenges faced by students in academic 

life. 

Dr. Gawande also emphasized that mental health awareness should be 
integrated into the daily routine of both students and educators, with 
mental health services being made readily available. His session concluded 

with an interactive question-and-answer session, where students actively 
participated and expressed their thoughts on the subject. 

A Poster Making Competition on Intercollegiate Level was also organised on 

this event wherein students from all the faculties participated in great 
numbers. The posters were adjudged and winners were given cash prizes.  

Students also presented a skit on the theme on this occasion.  

The program ended with a vote of thanks delivered by Ms. Rohini Meshram, 

Head, Department of Pscyhology who expressed gratitude to Dr. Gawande, 
the Principal, and all the attendees for their participation in making the 
event a success. 

The event left a positive impact on the audience, fostering a deeper 

understanding of mental health and the collective effort needed to prevent 
suicides. 

 



 

 

 



  

 

 

 

 





 



 

 

 

 

 


